CSUDH Academic Senate Meeting

Dr. Claudia Hampton Lecture Hall, November 20, 2002

Voting Members Present: Auth, Casten, Chlebicki, Christie, Cruise, Dominguez, Furtado, Furusa, Ganezer, Gasco, Goders, Gould, Jennings, J. Johnson, Jacobs, Kaplan, Kim, Kowolski, Long, Lyons, Malamud, McDermott, Moscovici, Moy, Robles, L. Smith, Solache, Sturm, Todd, Turk, Valle, Vanterpool, Waller and Welch

Voting Members Absent: C. Johnson, Charnofsky, Cokelez, Frickel, Leonard, Parker, Saunders, Sheu, and Watson
Non-Voting Ex-Officio Members Present: Ambrosetti, Bowman, Bradfield, Brown, Lindsay, Pardon, A. Rodriguez and Walton

Guests:  Bell-Waters, Bohman, Feuer, Karber, Mellblom, Pomerantz, Woods, and Yao

1. Call To Order at 2:40 p.m.

2. Approval of Agenda






M/S/P



3. Approval of Minutes

Amended



M/S/P
4. Parliamentarian Report--Chair Whetmore held an election for Parliamentarian Johnson during her absence.  The election was for a representative for the Chief of Medical Services Search Committee.  One faculty member was nominated—Cheryl Harris.  Harris was elected by acclamation.

5. Chairs Report--Student Affairs plans to open an ROTC program on the campus.  There would be 60 scholarships available for students, and separate scholarships for freshmen and transfer students.  Please email Whetmore if you have any concerns. 

There has been discussion whether fulltime faculty should receive preference over part-time faculty for summer teaching.  The YRO Committee is looking at the budget.  FPC 02-22 Policy on Scheduling and Staffing Summer Term with Year Round Operation was passed out today for review.  This would be a first reading item at the next Senate meeting.  Whetmore said that this document was taken from Long Beach State’s version and only a few edits were made.  Senator Malamud wanted to know why we edited the Long Beach version before sharing it with the Senate.  Whetmore said that there were some CFA problems in the Long Beach document. 

Whetmore said that a committee has been working to implement a system to check for prerequisites. This would hopefully be in place by early Fall 2003.  Malamud said that there was no consistent policy on this.  Many Senators expressed concern that faculty should be able to decide who attends their class. 

Whetmore said that students whose last name began with M through Z did not receive their registration packets for Spring 2003.  Only about 8000 of about 15000 packets had actually been mailed out.  It was an oversight.  Admissions and Records believed that the packets had been mailed out.  The problem was corrected and the packets were mailed out.  Whetmore asked faculty to please remember to consider these students when they try to add classes.  He also asked faculty to inform the part-time faculty of this problem.

Senator Moy announced that the library has a new on-line catalogue system.  She said the library is offering amnesty on books checked out prior to December 30th.  The amnesty period would last through 11/30/02.  She also said that all books that are currently out must be returned to the library and checked out under the new system.  Also, the maximum number of books that faculty would be allowed to check out is 100.  There would be a way to renew books on-line as well.  Please remember to turn in your preferences for library books.

6. Provost’s Report--Provost Walton announced that the CSU would be giving Dominguez Hills 274 FTES as an augmentation to this year’s budget.  We have added several sections of classes in the School Of Education as well as in the College of Arts and Sciences.  The CSU System is deciding whether to give students the SNAPS or NSSE survey.  She believes that NSSE would be preferable.  The Provost said that she was at a meeting where CMS (Peoplesoft) and teacher performance was discussed.  CMS is being piloted on a couple of sister campuses.  The Provost said that the Leaves and Honors Committee has convened and is working hard.  

Whetmore said 1.3 or 1.4 million dollars would be coming to the campus as a result of the 274 FTES and congratulated the President on behalf of his efforts. 

Whetmore said that the Senate would probably not have time to discuss any of the resolutions today.  He asked the Senators to review all of the documents and to email him with any questions.

7. TC: 3:00 p.m. John Goders--Presentation from Campus Identity and Visual  

Environment Sub-committee--Senator Goders and his committee gave a slide presentation that showed the Senate areas of the campus that needed improvement.  Some of the recommendations for improvement were: to define the institution’s identity; to insist that conservation of space and the creative use of space be given very high priority in all future construction; to ensure that the campus Master Planning Architect be charged with identifying characteristics that would link new construction to the original master plan; to ensure that a program of tree planting and replanting be begun immediately; to ensure that all campus signs be consistent with each other and with all other campus graphics and that campus editorial and graphic standards be codified and widely disseminated to ensure that it be the policy of the University to preserve, clean, maintain, and repair exterior artworks which it obtains and that procedures be established to assure that this care is provided in a timely manner and on a regular basis; to ensure  that it be the policy of the University to assure the survival of artworks it wishes to de-access—which would include temporary or permanent placement with another institution or placement into storage and the destruction of a work of art would never be an acceptable option; and lastly to ensure that the University strive to improve the quality of our teaching and learning environment so that it might serve as a model of aesthetic unification for all members of our community.   He also passed out a full report of the presentation to all Senators.  Senator Vanterpool wanted to know where the report would go from here.  Whetmore said that it would come back to the Executive Committee who would look at the recommendations and then issue resolutions which would then be brought to the floor of the Senate for voting and then if passed would be recommended for policy.  Malamud said that students at the beginning of the semester often have problems finding classrooms and that the current maps were not very helpful.  Goders said that the University has hired a new Masterplan Architect and that the graphic standard on the campus would be revised.  Senator Hunt mentioned that the ERC building has always been the key place where lost students come to looking for directions and he said that the current maps are useless.  Vanterpool said that University Drive is looking dismal and should be improved since it is also an entrance into the campus.  Lane Koluvek said that the wrought iron fence would be extended to the edge of the property.    ASI President Solache asked that repairing and improving classrooms be a priority.

8. TC:  3:30 p.m. Virginia Long--Strategic Planning Committee Report--Senator Long introduced the Strategic Planning Committee members.  Long said that many reports are done on this campus and then put on a shelf and that this committee did not want this to happen.  She said that they would try to define our purpose and expectation for the future of the campus and then develop an action plan to get there.  Senator Cappel said that the committee has collected several documents, data and written reports and the committee has been charged to read and analyze them.  She said that these documents would be made available for anyone that would like to read them as well and that the committee would give copies to the Senate office to house. They are also going to have a website.   Cappel encouraged all faculty to come to any of the committee members and give them their feedback.  Senator Smith said that the Title V grant might have some relevance and that he would submit an electronic copy to Virginia Long.  Mark Carrier said that they are working on a set of core values for the University.   He said that they have developed a list of 7 core values that they would be circulating to the campus community for feedback.  Senator Christie said that it was very important for all faculty to engage in this process.  Arnold Plank said that he was impressed by the commitment of this committee to honor the work that has been done in the past for this end.  Long said that an action plan would be created that would hold individuals accountable for implementation.

9. TC:  3:45 p.m. Lois Feuer--General Education Committee Report--GE Chair Lois Feuer said that the committee would deal with the recommendation of last year’s committee; bring general education into substantive compliance with University policy on assessment; develop procedures for course approval and periodic recertification of GE courses; establish General Education Committee processes as inclusive of views of all stakeholders.   She also said the Committee may consider ways reducing the GE units total.  Feuer said that they might add another category of upper division “integrated studies” as another option for students. 

10. TC:  4:00 p.m. President’s Report--The President said he was concerned about 

calling the room we were in a “Symposium” because of the actual definition of the word.  There was discussion and the faculty agreed that calling the room a symposium would be inappropriate.  It was decided that the room would be called the “Dr. Claudia Hampton Lecture Hall.”  The President was also pleased about the 274 FTES augmentation the campus would be receiving from the Chancellor’s office.

11. Second Reading Items--Chair Whetmore said that the Senate had lost its quorum to vote and would defer these items to the next Senate meeting.
12. EPC Report--EPC Chair George Jennings decided to defer his report to the next 

Senate meeting.

13. Other Reports:  Statewide Senate--Vanterpool said that the faculty would have the 

opportunity to nominate a new faculty trustee because Harold Goldwhite is not seeking another term.  An amendment to the Statewide Senate By-laws was passed restricting officers of the Senate to serve no more than two terms.  Vanterpool expressed how much the Statewide Senate misses Senator Charnofsky and how much Hal is respected and well thought of in the Statewide Academic Senate and that they are sending good thoughts for his complete recovery.

14. Open Forum--Senator McDermott reminded Senators that re-openers are coming 

up for CFA and that a survey has been sent out to be returned to David Bradfield.

Feuer had a final comment regarding the number of units in GE and said the committee was considering moving math from Basic Skills to the Sciences. 

Meeting adjourned at 4:45p.m.

Respectfully Submitted

_______________________



________________________

Mary E. Brooks, Chair’s Assistant


Edd Whetmore, Chair

